
Regarding to my works in the past, 2 were baptized here in Kalayaan. 

Lorien Rabacal; 21 years old; fresh graduate of Bachelor of Science in Computer 
Science.  

Vhena Rabacal; 22 years old; plain housewife; both of them lives in Kalayaan. 
Tomorrow morning, in Lords will, two will be baptized again upon their arrival from their 
school.  

Oct. 16; I attended the lectureship in Canlubang, Laguna wherein bro. Bob Buchanon 
and his 3 American co-preachers taught us some fine lessons. 

Oct. 17; I went to Balete, Victoria, the 5th towns from here to Manila. 3 persons who 
heard my preaching, they asked me to return because they were interested. 

Oct. 18-20; My Preaching here in the vicinity of Kalayaan. 

Oct. 21; Sunday Service whereas a good attendance and have 2 visitors. 

Oct. 26; bro. Ely invited me to go to Manila in Bicas, Camarin, Caloocan for an 
exposition with the Baptist’s Pastor. I discussed the importance of name, the divine 
organization, the Lord supper, the instrumental music, the giving and the ‘tulip’. Pastor 
Tibo was defeated but Tibo kept on being bias. 

The other day Sunday, I taught the Tulip as a wrong basis of Faith. The congregation 
were appreciated it and encouraged. 9:00 – 11:00 AM their service there.  

The same day we were all urgently went to San Pablo City. I taught the ‘What will 
happen to the last day?’ after service we all went back to Manila then the next day early 
in the morning at 3:00 AM, we all went to Angeles, Pampanga for one day lectureship 
by bro. Loren Parker and Winston Sicat. Then we all went back to Manila using the Van 
of bro. Ely Ebuenga. 

Oct. 30; I went back home safe through the grace and blessings of our loving father. 

Oct. 31; I visited bro. and father-in-law of my son, Godsent in Turbina, Calamba, 2-3 
hours trip from here. His father-in-law passed away during I’m in Angeles for 
lectureship, while bro. Gilberto Magante passed away on Sunday evening. 

Nov. 1; Midweek bible study. 

Nov. 2-3; door-to-door here in Kalayaan. 

Nov 4; Sunday Service, we have 4 visitors and my topic was ‘The Church of Christ is 
Different’. 



Nov. 6; Door-to-door and baptism of Lorien and Vhena Rabacal.  

Nov. 7; The family of bro. Melchor and sis. Susan Cajipe, bro. Lito Rabacal was 
restored. 

Nov. 8; Sis. Grace Cajipe was restored and her only child named Michelle, 17 years old 
agreed for baptism together with another 2, maybe next week due to their hectic 
schedule of work, rush to finish. They live in Laloma, San Antonio, Kalayaan, Laguna. 
While in Kalayaan town proper 2 are scheduled for baptism this afternoon. 

Nov. 9; Our midweek bible study. 

Nov. 10; Door-to-door in Kalayaan with bro. Narciso Adelan. 

Nov. 11; Sunday Worship. 

Nov. 12; I made an outline for my next Sunday Topic and also for the midweek bible 
study. Usually I do it at night but I have no scheduled of door-to-door preaching. 

Nov. 13-15; Still the door-to-door preaching. 

This report should have been sent yesterday evening however, due to the poor signal, it 
was delayed. I apologized for the delayed of this report brother.  

As to my work in Pulosahi, Bongabong, Oriental Mindoro. Through text and call 
communication and bro. Roy Agustin cooperation, 3 were baptized and the chapel was 
already erected. Maybe by Dec I’ll go there again, in Lord’s will. 

As to my family, they’re all fine except Eva… however she is better than the previous 
days… As to the brethren, they’re all fine and doing well. As to bro, Gilbert Magante, I 
pitied him so much, because due to the lack of financial, his cancer was acute… but 
anyway, he is resting in the paradise.  

Bro. Ron, I, as your beloved brother and friend wish you God’s grace, good health, long 
life, favours and God’s protection... May blessings fall on you everyday of your life… 
Thank you very very much my dear brother. 

  

  

In Christ, 

Efren 

 


